

July 27, 1982 847 South Circle Drive Colorado Springs, Colo. 80910

Dear Mr. Dabelstein,

I received your recent letter and thank you very much for taking the time to prepare and send it to us. I have forwarded it on to our General Manager and office staff.

I have been on board with KKCS Radio for three weeks and find it a pleasure to reply with your request for a verification of reception. I am returning the card you enclosed with your letter. There is some additional information which i would like to pass along to you. You are correct in that the station call will soon be changing. The new call will be KCMN AM and will be operational on or before August 9, 1982. The format will be changing to a "Stardust" format, that being music and programming pertaining to the Big Band Era of 40 years ago to the present, including all types of music excluding rock. There will also be added a sattleite feed as well.

I also notice your call of KØSBV. I am also a ham with a call of NØDWV. Perhaps we will meet on the air some time.

Again, thank you for the letter.

Sincerely

John J. Harrold

Chief Engineer KKCS AM-FM